

College of Medicine 138 Leader Avenue Lexington, KY 40506-9983 fax 859 323-2039 www.uky.edu

November 21, 2012

Frederick C. de Beer, M.D.
Dean, College of Medicine
Vice President for Clinical Academic Affairs
138 Leader Avenue
Lexington, KY 40506-9983

Dear Dean de Beer,

At the November 20, 2012 meeting of the College of Medicine Faculty Council, the issue of the revised Administrative Regulation regarding enrollment of GME residents and housestaff (AR 5:4) was considered. Dr. Susan McDowell, Dean of Graduate Medical Education, was in attendance to address any concerns or questions raised by members of the Faculty Council. We understand that former AR regarding housestaff, written more than twenty years ago, needed to be updated. The AR 5:4 document covers the definition of housestaff, what they do, eligibility and procedures for appointment of house staff, what they're entitled to, and other policies relating to medical residents and fellows in addition to other post-graduates in health-care related fields within the University but does not apply to graduate students or post-doctoral fellows in biomedical sciences.

I am pleased to report that with a quorum majority of the Council present, the Faculty Council unanimously agreed to endorse administrative regulation 5:4.

With warm regards,

John D'Orazio, M.D.,Ph.D. Chair, Faculty Council